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WORKS AND 
IMPROVEMENTS

Cribbs 
Patchway  
metrobus extension works

The Cribbs Patchway metrobus extension (CPME) will extend the existing 
metrobus network in the West of England. It will link Bristol Parkway Station 
with The Mall via Hatchet Road, Gipsy Patch Lane and through the new Horizon 
38 site and Cribbs Patchway New Neighbourhood on the former Filton Airfield.

Works will include:

•	 Demolition of existing narrow railway bridge over Gipsy Patch Lane and 
replacement with a wider bridge to remove the current bottleneck

•	 Widening of Gipsy Patch Lane to create bus lanes

•	 �New and improved shared use paths for cyclists and pedestrians 

•	 Bus stop upgrades and new stops

•	 A new bus only link road connecting the Cribbs Patchway New 
Neighbourhood with the San Andreas roundabout near The Mall.  
The roundabout will also be signalised.



Cribbs Patchway metrobus extension works

Gipsy Patch Lane

Gipsy Patch Lane

Bush Avenue

Bush Avenue

Station Road

B4057 B4057

B4057

Hatchet Road

Hatchet Road

Horizon 38 site

Residential areaA

Residential area

C
O

N
TI

N
U

ED
 

B Little Stoke Lane

Replacement  
railway bridge

A B



Queens Way

Winterbourne Road

C
O

N
TIN

U
ED

 
 

FEBRUARY 2019

Utility works start on Gipsy Patch Lane

SUMMER 2019

CPME construction starts alongside  
utility diversions

JUNE 2019

Four week closure of Gipsy Patch Lane  
for utility diversions

EARLY 2022

Construction complete and metrobus services 
operating on the CPME route

2020

Gipsy Patch Lane bridge construction:

EARLY 2020 
Eight month closure of Gipsy Patch Lane for  

bridge and highway works

LATE 2020 
Bridge construction complete. Roadworks for  

new bus lanes and metrobus stops continue with 
traffic management

2021

Roadworks for new bus lanes and metrobus stops 
continue with ongoing traffic management
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Helping you during the work  
During any road closure, a signed diversion route will be in place.  

Access to properties and side roads along Gipsy Patch Lane 
will be maintained and no disruption to the supply of utilities is 
expected. Businesses and shops along and near Gipsy Patch Lane 
will be open as normal.

Dates of the closures and the diversion routes will be clearly 
signposted.

We understand that all of these roadworks will have a major 
impact on traffic in the nearby and wider area. We apologise in 
advance for this inconvenience and would like to assure you 
that we are doing everything we can to minimise disruption for 
residents, businesses and road users.

Contact us
�Email the project team using CPmetrobus@southglos.gov.uk

Call us on 01454 868000

www.southglos.gov.uk/CPmetrobus




